Meeting Golden Valley "Jury's" Hotel 7pm Monday 23rd Nov 2015

Minutes:-

7 Attendees
Ruth thanked everyone for attending.
Group Figures since June 15: Monday evenings average 8 per week, this includes Ian doing alternative weeks.  Thursday average is 3 attendees per month.  Time of the Thursday meeting has changed to 10am to 11:30. 
New Venue:  Not able to have anywhere bigger within CBH.  I have contacted The United Reform Church in Montpellier who said they would charge £10 per session, but there was no assurance that we would have the venue if they had a booking.   Not had chance to pursue anywhere else.  I've had a suggestion of contacting Oakley Resource Centre.  We all agreed that we had to make the most of the space we have at the moment.
Action Point:-

Ruth will keep pursuing alternative venues

The new structure is going well using the 10 minute air time. 5 mins talk without interruption and then 5 minute interaction.  Only comment was that some members were having more time than others.  However all attending meeting did not think this was the case and are happy with how this new structure is going.  All agree to carry on.

Monthly Mindfulness sessions started end of Sept and are ongoing. All agreed this is something we want to keep going.  Everyone to think about what type of mindfulness they wish to participate in, suggestion of a favourite piece of music or  audio poem etc. 

We have £40 in our funds from donations made at meetings.  Suggestions of how this could be spent was on a 5 minute timer and small introduction booklet containing Group Rules to be given to new members.

Action Point:-

Ruth to price printing options 
Speakers: Independence Trust in Oct.  Good feedback about them attending, however it went on a little too long, leaving the group no time to catch up.  Points for next time; If individuals need to discuss personal options with the speaker then a surgery could be set up outside the meeting room to facilitate this.  The Speaker is given a specific time scale for their talk and Q&A.
Action Point Steve: 
To organise someone to do a talk about Mindfulness
Social Media. Facebook Page has 19 members.  Website average views per day = 36 = 249 per week.

Social events since June:- Meal at Hare and Hounds, Picnic at Pitville Park, Gerry's BBQ, Get together at The Bank House. Christmas Meal arranged for 14 Dec at Hare and Hounds £5 Deposits and Meal Choices in by 30th Nov. All enjoyed!
On behalf of Group Ruth thanked Steve, for being successful in his bid to get grant.  To Ian for now leading the extra meetings.  To Gerry for organising his fantastic BBQ and to everyone for their enthusiasm about the group, the idea's put forward to restructure meetings and suggesting for other activities.

Steve's talk about Grant.  A bank account is being set up to pay the £250 into.  The grant is to enable us the facilitate therapeutic Art Sessions and buy Mindfulness books and audio equipment.  Steve is currently in talks with the Independence Trust in a bid to use there Art Room.  So far they have agreed to this with the proviso that their clients have access to the sessions.  Steve would like feedback on who is interested in coming along to these sessions, the sessions will be done in an evening.  He is also looking into getting someone to facilitate the session.
Action Point Ruth to send email to all for feedback.

AOB:

Social Idea's were talked about. It was also discussed that when a lot of organising is involved this can be time consuming and problematic and very often does not get of the ground.  We all agreed that a Winter Walk was something that could be arranged with little fuss and that there could be a place like a pub at the end so those who were unable to join the walk could  meet up at this point.
It was also brought to our attention that sometimes tension and an overwhelming sense of apprehension can be felt during meetings.  This can be felt by an individual or by a few.  At these times it is good to speak out and say how you are feeling at that moment or if this is not an option speak to Ruth or Ian at the end of the session or by email.  
Minutes by Ruth

